



# Orillia District Snowmobile Club 2025/2026 Season

---

## Minutes for May 7, 2025, Rotary Place, Orillia

*Attendance:* Jeff Soley, Ron Beach, Jeff Earl, Jason Lee, Doug Ogilvie, Brian Quick, Norm Yorke, Bob Dyball, Shawn Cleveland, Rob Love called meeting to order 7:06 pm.

**1. Adoption of ODSC Agenda** - motion for acceptance by Jeff S, seconded by Ron B. *Carried*

*2. No conflicts of interest were presented*

**3. Minutes from March 5, 2025, presented** – *Note: April 2025 meeting did not occur due to Ice Storm.* Motion to accept minutes by Ron B, seconded by Brian Q. *Carried*

**4. Correspondence** – Jason L shared correspondence about receiving grant from TCC.

**5. Treasurer's Report** - Ron B reported the updated balance and expenditures for period of March/April. Will submit year end paperwork to Kevin to close out books for 2024/2025. Motion to approve treasurers report brought forward by Jason L, seconded by Brian Q. *Carried.*

**6. Social** – AGM is to be held at Ron Beach's place. 699 Glenn Crescent in Orillia. AGM to start at 6 p.m. with social gathering afterwards. Food to be ordered in when meeting commences.

### 7. District 7 Update

- Meeting to be held on May 8. Update will be provided at AGM.
- Rob L to question district on determining what funds belong to admin or grooming budgets with regards to GBSR building. Rob L is to ask where has the hold back funds been allocated?
- Will be requesting permission from District to sign up directors after the AGM when they're voted in.
- Need decision from OFSC on Carden trails to allow club to plan for 2025/2026 season.

### 8. Carden Club Update

- Shawn C knows of Quonset available for \$25K. May allow for us to build a second one beside existing location. Need city approval.
- Jeff E submitted plan and got verbal approval for route 100 to Coboconk & route 104 to Norland. Need MOUs in place to get finalized with OFSC.
- Jeff S left message with Couchiching Conservatory with regards to fixing bridge. District 4 (Snowriders) indicated that they have 4 available.

### 9. Landowner Liaison

- Carla Yorke has approached the club to volunteer as a liaison. Jeff S approved the request. Will need to update by-laws to allow non-directors to approve the MOUs without director authorization.
- Casino Rama wants to know why trail does not extend all the way to the Casino property. Being a major sponsor for the club and OFSC at large.



## Orillia District Snowmobile Club 2025/2026 Season

---

### 10. Equipment

- Ranger will not be stored at this time. Still required.
- Severn Township agreed to fund equipment rental. ODSC to hold off until fall operations ramp up.
- OFSC is taking one groomer out of Orillia. 3 removed overall in District. Jeff S conveyed frustration to groomer management for district.
- 2021 Groomer needs blade plate repaired at this point.

*11. Trail Signage – no news*

*12. Destination Sign Board Advertising – No News*

*13. No new business*

### 14. Trail Committees

- Route 200 gate needs to be replaced.
- Rob Byers has left/vacated position of east trails co-ordinator.

**15. Next Meeting** - Wednesday June 4th, 2025, at 699 Glenn Crescent, Orilla, ON – Annual General Meeting (AGM)

*Rob L adjourned the club meeting, 8:57 pm*